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XXVIIl Meetingo of Ministers of Foreign Affairs of the Permanent Mechanism
for Political Consultation and Coordination, Rio Group

SPECIAL DECLARATION ON THE SITUATION IN HONDURAS

The Ministers of Foreign Affairs of the Permanent Mechanism for Political
Consultation and Coordination, meeting in Montego Bay, Jamaica, having
considered the reprehensible events that have taken place in the Republic of
Honduras, recalled that on 29 June, one day after the coup d'Etat, the Heads of
State, gathered in Managua for the Second Extraordinary Sumit of the Mechanism,
favored the immediate and unconditional restitution of President José Manuel
Zelaya to the office for which he was legitimately elected, as well as the
reestablishment of constitutional order, the rule of law and the legally constituted
authorities in the sister Republic of Honduras.

The Chancellors, while ratifying their declaration made in New York on 22
Spetember, reiterated the condemnation of the coup d'Etat, the demand for
respect of the human rights of the Honduran people, and the strong call for a halt
to the harassment to the Brazilian Embassy in Tegucigalpa, and the guarantee of
its inviolability, that of the people under its protection, and the freedom of
movement of its personnel and the entire diplomatic corps posted in Honduras,
adhering strictly to the Vienna Convention on Diplomatic Relations.

They demanded the immediate and full compliance of the Tegucigalpa/San José
Accord that was signed on 30 October in the Honduran capital, as a formula to
restore constitutional order in that country. In this context, they underscored that
the immediate restitution of the Constitutional President José Manuel Zelaya is
indispensable, and must be supervised by the Verifying Commission that is meant
to ensure the compliance of the said Accord.

They expressed that for the Rio Group the immediate restitution of President José
Manuel Zelaya to the office for which he was elected by the Honduran people,
constitute an indispensable requirement for reestablishing constitutional order, the
rule of law, and democratic life in Honduras, as well as for the normalization of
relations of the Republic of Honduras with the Rio Group, and for it to be possible
to recognize the result of the elections scheduled to take place on 29 November.

Montego Bay, Jamaica, 5 November 2009
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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO

TRANSMITTING THE “SPECIAL STATEMENT ON THE SITUATION
IN HONDURAS,” ISSUED BY THE RIO GROUP 

Permanent Mission of Mexico
OEA02919

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Permanent Council and, in its capacity as Pro Tempore Secretariat of the Rio Group, kindly requests that the document attached hereto, titled “Special Statement on the Situation in Honduras,” issued by that Group at its ministerial meeting in Montego Bay, Jamaica, on November 5, 2009, be distributed as a Permanent Council information document.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Chair of the Permanent Council the assurances of its highest consideration. 

Washington, D.C., November 10, 2009
Chair of the Permanent Council 

Organization of American States  
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